

Compton and Shawford Parish Council

PO Box 565, Winchester, Hampshire SO23 3HG Phone:01962 600198

email: clerk@comptonshawford-pc.gov.uk

Neville Crisp I Eng FIHE Traffic Engineer Engineering & Transport Winchester City Council

27 November 2017

Dear Neville,

Thank you for your letter of 20th October 2017 concerning proposed additional waiting restrictions on Shawford Road. This subject was discussed at the Parish Council meeting on 7 November 2017.

The council adopted a policy in January when it agreed that it would not support additional parking restrictions, without greater consultation with all parties. The reasoning being that it was necessary to include not just those directly affected, including residents, but also road users and commuters. This followed the proposals at Micheldever Station, where concern was raised that not all voices had been heard.

Additionally, there was concern that when piecemeal restrictions are introduced, the problem simply migrates further down or back up the road, with the underlying problem remaining unaddressed.

The parish council would like to make these comments in response to your letter.

Yours sincerely,

Martin Bell Councillor Portfolio Holder for Highways and Transport